
Recent Notice to Anson Madison Water District Customers:  

EPA recently changed how lead water lines in water systems are regulated, as such, 

the District was required to examine all of the water service lines in the system.  

AMWD examined over 2000 water services (the pipe that runs from the District’s 

mains in the street to and into the customer’s residence or business).   Here is a short 

video that offers additional information on lead service line inventories.  
http://www.cityoflancasterpa.gov/lead-service-line/. 

Of these water services, AMWD found 0 lead lines and that is very good news!  We 

found 0 that were galvanized iron, and that too is good news!  

Next Steps for the District:  We had 1192 water services that were “unknown” as a 

result of lack of records, lack of construction information, no visual inspection.  If you 

received this notice, we need to set up an appointment for inspection or you may text 

a picture of the water service line to 207-530-4873.  This picture should include the 

water service line where it enters the residence or business from the floor (or wall). 

Please be sure to focus the camera on the material of the pipe.   Also include your 

name and the location of the water service line.  

AMWD is in compliance with this new US EPA mandate and we will continue to 

work with the customers to secure the information needed from those yet to be 

inspected.  

 

Additional Information about Lead Service Line Inventory 

https://ansonmadisonwater.com/lead-service-line-inventory 

2023 Water Quality Report  

https://ansonmadisonwater.com/ccr1  

https://ansonmadisonwater.com/lead-service-line-inventory
https://ansonmadisonwater.com/ccr1



